



# ISLA VISTA COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMITTEE

Associated Students

October 16, 2012

AS Conference Room

Tanya Zadoorian

**CALL TO ORDER 8:04 p.m.**

## A. MEETING BUSINESS

### Roll Call

Name	Note: absent (excused/not excused) arrived late (time) departed early (time) proxy (full name)	Name	Note: absent (excused/not excused) arrived late (time) departed early (time) proxy (full name)
Megan Smith Internal Chair	Present	Flora Morofsky Arts & Culture	Present
Liz Akman External Chair	Present	Amber Munoz Pub/Recruitment	Present
Tanya Zadoorian Vice-Chair	Present	Beatrice Contreaz Outreach Coord.	Present
Joel Monteleone Treasurer	Present	Kaitlyn Christianson Senate Liaison	Present
Matt Gonzalez Special Events	Present	Rhandy Siordia- EVPLA	Arrived at 8:18
Julia Kwasniza Greek Liaison	Present	Ruth Garcia-Guevarra Advisor	Arrived at 8:16
Amber O'Halloran Historian	Present	Oscar Garcia- La Escuelita	Present
Sawyer Maghsoodloo Community Member	Departed 8:28		
Erica Guzman -Lambda Theta Alpha	Present		
Dana Magallanes- Community Member	Present		

## B. PUBLIC FORUM

### a. La Escuelita's Safe Halloween

- i. A modest carnival as an alternative for door-to-door trick or treating. Has been going on for about ten years now with booths run by different on campus organizations. Introduces higher education to children attending this event. Will take place October 27<sup>th</sup> from 11-3pm.
- ii. Akman: How are you advertising?
- iii. Garcia: Since the event has been going on for so long, groups know how it works and participate almost every year.
- iv. Akman: How do you outreach to the community?
- v. Garcia: Close ties with IV elementary, post fliers in Goleta, and make an announcement in the local Catholic Church in IV.
- vi. Magallanes: How many volunteers?
- vii. Garcia: We have about 30 volunteers on top of the help from different groups participating.
- viii. Christensen: We can fund specific things, so we cannot fund decorations. We will need to know how the \$300 will be spent if we decide to fund it in full.

### b. Trick-Or-Trunk Lambda Theta Alpha Sorority

- i. Event will be held on the 31<sup>st</sup> of October from 3-6pm. Different tables will host different activities for children in a safe environment. Asking for \$200 to help contribute to a jumper and game supplies. Specific funding will be for the jumper, park fee, copies/flier, and totaling \$179 in total.
- ii. Magallanes: How did you get all the quotes?
- iii. Guzman: The chair from last year helped me set up the budget for the event.
- iv. Smith: How do you outreach to families?
- v. Guzman: IV teen center will help us promote it and pass out fliers. Given locations in IV where families are.
- vi. Smith: I would recommend advertising to the IV Children's Center to get younger children at the event.

## C. REPORTS

Brief reports on matters relevant to the **IVCRC** and matters of general interest to the public in attendance.

### C-1. Advisor's Report

Ruth: IV Youth Projects and AS Elections

Partnership with youth projects asks us to meet with them monthly. Talked to me about funding and were disappointed, but will try harder next quarter. Invited us to two events: 1) Friday October 19<sup>th</sup> - asked for volunteers for the Annual Harvest Festival (we would help out with games they already have planned out). 2) Thursday October 18<sup>th</sup> - they will be having an open house and are asking us to visit the classrooms and help out with anything.

They have hired all the students who will be working with the children this year and they are very excited about it. They will be CPR trained as well.

AS Elections is having their retreat this Sunday. If interested in any suggestions/improvements, they encourage you to attend.

### C-2. Executive Officer's Report(s)

Akman: Diversion rate was 69% for Pardall Carnival recycling.

## D. ACCEPTANCE of AGENDA/CHANGES to AGENDA

**MOTION/SECOND:** Christensen/Contreaz

*Motion to approve the minutes from October 11, 2012.*

**ACTION:** Vote: consent to **APPROVE**

## E. ACTION ITEMS

- a. La Escuelita's Safe Halloween
  - i. Christensen: \$300 is too much for a jumper.

- ii. Akman: We should fund them up to \$300 with an invoice for the jumper and using the left over for fliers.
- iii. Gonzalez: I feel like they are giving a high-end estimate for the jumper.
- iv. Magallanes: We should fund the jumper and the fliers.
- v. Montellone: We should only fund for the jumper because we do not have much funding in the long run.

*MOTION/SECOND: Magallanes/Gonzalez*

*Motion to fund the jumper up to \$300 with an invoice and \$80 for the fliers.*

*ACTION: reversed.*

*Montellone: Makes a new motion to fund up to \$300 for the jumper.*

*Christensen seconds and passes with consent.*

**b. Trick-Or-Trunk Lambda Theta Alpha Sorority**

- i. Akman: Jumper, park fee, and fliers it is adding up to \$179.

*MOTION/SECOND: Montellone/Morofsky*

*Motion to fund \$170 for a jumper, park fee, and fliers.*

*ACTION: Vote: Consent.*

**F-1. Old Business:** Items that were continued from some previous meeting date to this date for further discussion, usually after new research/information which was not available at the previous meeting.

**a. IV Teen Center Haunted House Tabling at 5pm**

- a. **Smith: We can go in appropriate costume, and everyone should attend for at least half an hour.**

**b. Calendars- not appropriate for today's meeting.**

**c. Retreat**

- a. **Will be held on Saturday. We will be going over logistical things and it is very important for everyone to attend.**

**F-2 New Business**

none

## **F. DISCUSSION ITEMS**

Items on which we may make a decision in the future. Public testimony is welcome. We will not make decision motions but may instruct members/staff to do research and/or place item on future agenda.

## **G. REMARKS**

Akman: It is mandatory to attend weekly meetings, disregarding last week's meeting due to an emergency. If you have a valid excuse, it is okay.

**ADJOURNMENT 8:56 pm.**